



#### Your voice...we listen...then together we act

#### Q1. How effective is the school in communicating with me?

You said we communicate well. We have introduced a new website, we also communicate with year group newsletters every term. Our office team answer all your phone messages and we have our teacher team talking to you on a daily basis. You can also now email the school on <a href="mailto:admin@seymourroad.manchester.sch.uk">admin@seymourroad.manchester.sch.uk</a> If there is any other method of communication you prefer, please let us know.

#### Q2. How effectively does the school keep my child safe?

100% of **you** said we do a very good, good or ok job. We have an intercom system across the site for access throughout the day. The children have worked on a number of eSafety projects. We have now introduced a new fire safety process and we regularly review safety with the children and experts from across the Wise Owl Trust.



## Q3. How is the progress of my child's learning at school?

**You** generally felt positive about the children's progress. We have now introduced more interventions for children, employing over 60 staff in support of their learning. We update parents individually and **you** have acknowledged the progress of your children is at least ok, with over 80% of parents feeling good or very good.



#### Q4. How well do the school care for my child?

100% of parents agreed we are very good, good or ok at what we do. We have now introduced a programme of wellbeing for parents and children. **You** supported our efforts to improve the children with healthy eating, providing feedback in the Autumn Term. We employ across the Trust several specialists supporting the children, making sure we care for all ages and abilities. The specialists support health, speech and language, counselling, drama, various therapies and a number of other important support areas.





# Q5. How confident am I in helping my child with their learning at home?

**You** explained through the questionnaire that **you** would value more help from school when helping your child at home. We have now introduced a number of booster classes for children and the following activities for parents to attend and support their children at home

- Parent phonics classes for year 1 children
- Parent booster classes supporting English and Maths
- Parent drop in sessions by individual appointment
- Parent activity sessions for year 2 children
- Year 6 booster classes supporting English and Maths

#### At home

Remember to support **your child** at home with reading all the time. **You** can read books, papers, magazines and talk to them about their learning. **You** can also share learning when **you** are in the community, at the shops, in the park. Talk and listen wherever **you** are and have fun learning.

We often encourage our own team and families to talk to their children after school with our fun statement:

## 'phones away, talk about your day'

We value your opinion and will again be contacting you in the near future for **your opinion** on the school.



# PARENT VOICE - FEEDBACK

Your voice...we listen...then together we act